ILLINOIS DUNESLAND GARDEN CLUB
GENERAL MEETING
November 8th, 2022

Zion-Benton Public Library, Zion, IL

The meeting was called to order by President Jackie Kim
at 1:05pm. She then led the group in the Pledge of Allegiance.

Roll Call: There were 30 members and 3 guests present at the
meeting.

November Birthdays: Members with November birthdays were
invited to stand for acknowledgement: Judy Leonard, Linda
Perreault and Judy Jensen.

Minutes: The October 11, 2022 minutes compiled by Judy
Leonard were emailed and posted on our website. The required
signatures were obtained and accepted.

Treasurer’s Report: Becky Kinnavy presented the Treasurer’s
Report for November and it will be placed on file.
The ending balance of the savings and checking is $11,284.63

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Sunshine: Helen Koetz - None

Gloves: Helen Koetz reminded the group that gloves were
available for a purchase fee of $4.00.

OLD BUSINESS:
We still need volunteers- The Parliamentarian, Chaplain and a
Chairman for the Garden Walk/raffle are needed.

Our Christmas Luncheon has been confirmed for December 13th
at the Birchwood Grille at 11am. An email will be sent to RSVP.



New Business:

A Motion was made by April Meyers and seconded by Jan Labelle
that the club purchase a printer. It will be in Jackie Kim'’s
possession. After discussion the motion passed.

Speaker/Demonstration: Jackie Kim presented Chris
Tollefson-Smith our Club’s 1st Vice President as she demonstrated
and assisted the IDGC members in creating their very own
holiday arrangements. Members paid $5.00 for supplies.

Motion was made by Judy Leonard and seconded by Joyce
Lomonaco that we adjourn our business meeting and proceed
with the making of our Holiday decorations.

Judy Leonard--Secretary



